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This hearing is open to the public. All times indicated on the agenda are approximate. Three or 

more Councilmembers may also attend this hearing, during which the items listed herein will 

be discussed.

CALL TO ORDER

NEW LIQUOR LICENSE APPLICATIONS

LLA 2018-004 New Liquor Licensed Drug Store Liquor License - King Soopers #125

Hearing Office McManus opened the public hearing at 10:37 am for a new Liquor 

Licensed Drug Store License for King Soopers #125.

Town Clerk Anderson read the initial findings.

McManus announced the neighborhood boundary and there was no objection.  

McManus entered the packet into the record for the hearing.

Adam Stapin, Attorney for the applicant.  Gregory Junk is the manager of the adult 

beverage category manager for King Soopers.  McManus swore in Gregory Junk, 

65 Tejon Street, Denver.  

Stapin gave an overview.  They are adding a liquor licensed drugstore to this 

location.  They were required to obtain two liquor stores and closing subject to 

approval of the liquor licensed drug store with a targeted date to open in May.  The 

other locations with liquor licensed drug stores have not experienced any 

violations.

Junk stated that they sell groceries, hot and cold foods, and selling 3.2% beer off 

premise at locations.  They offer 3.2% beer to customers for their convenience.  

There are currently three locations that have LLDS with no violations.  Liquor is 

sold and stored in compliance with state and local laws.  All employees that handle 

any alcoholic beverage must be 21 and go through the TIPS training every three 

years.  Junk confirmed that verticle IDs are not accepted as they are for people 

under 21.  The date of birth is entered and will not allow sale of alcohol to anyone 

under 21.  If a self-checkout is used, it will not allow checkout until staff has verified 

identification and age, and overrides the checkout.  Managers are available during 

all hours of operation to assist staff in any circumstance.  They understand that 

they surrender the 3.2% license upon granting of the LLDS.

McManus confirmed that the closure of sale of the two other retail licenses will be 

final upon state and local approval of the LLDS.  McManus also noted the petition 
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showed those petitioned desired to have this license approved.  

McManus noted that there are a number of violations at some of the 3.2% liquor 

licenses at other locations.  Junk stated that there was one violation of selling to 

underage, and the staff was given a 5 day suspension and TIPS training for a first 

offense, and that they would be terminated if another violation occurred.

McManus noted that there was noone present to speak in favor of opposition and 

closed the public hearing.

McManus approved the liquor license and adjourned the hearing.

ADJOURN

Submitted by:

_________________________________________

Lisa Anderson, Town Clerk


